News from Esther German, SAMS short-term volunteer at Hogar el Alba orphanage in Buenos Aires, Argentina: April 2009
Dear friends, 

Happy Easter to everyone! Sorry it’s late but I hope that you all enjoyed celebrating the greatest day in history! 

Easter here was different to any I have ever had. We were helping serve food to a camp that was renting one of the camp buildings that weekend, along with the cooks and the eldest children of the Hogar. However, in the afternoon there was a very special and emotional baptismal service where 8 people were baptised and then participated in Communion with the rest of the church congregation. There was also no shortage of chocolate! As a thank-you present for the work we did in the kitchen, we received a huge Easter egg to divide among us all!

I´m starting to find my bearings and know how to get around. We go several times a week into the local town centre to buy fruit (fruit and vegetables is something I miss quite a lot in the food we eat here at the Hogar) or to go to the cyber cafe (Internet hasn’t been working here for about two weeks). We visited the school where most of the children attend and it was quite an experience! We went into many classes to see what they were up to and were asked many questions about where we lived and what we were doing here in Argentina. We felt very much like filmstars when the bell rang for break and we were surrounded by a crowd of very enthusiastic children! We’ve also been taken twice by Argentine friends into the centre of town to see the most famous areas and get a taste of the culture. I’m really enjoying practicing my Spanish.
Things are going well here. Tanja and I really enjoyed having Charlotte, a volunteer from England who left on Saturday, with us to help and we will miss her a lot. The work in the library and the clothes store is coming along – we have now stopped going through bags of donated clothes and have started sorting the clothes by sex and size. It’s looking better everyday, which is very encouraging! As well as the usual jobs, we have also helped with some other jobs that needed doing such as sorting out the donated toys, pillows and blankets, cleaning out an area where a lot of building materials and other random items had been sitting for quite a while, helped in the kitchen as I mentioned earlier, helped look after some children when their tía was away...etc. Our schedule has changed a little as we had some ideas of what we could do with the children. We will now make crafts or play boardgames with some of them in our house every Monday afternoon. We will also take a few of them out of the Hogar on Sunday afternoons – some children have godparents who take them out fairly often but others don’t and never get out of the Hogar or get more individual attention. Last Sunday, we took four younger children out to the local town centre to have an ice-cream and they were so excited! Last Friday, we also organised a pyjama party for the eldest girls of the Hogar and it was so much fun. We organised games, baked some cakes and a bread for breakfast (that were supposed to be European but really looked and tasted nothing like they would have in Europe – it was quite an adventure baking them!) and rented a film. The girls loved it and we thoroughly enjoyed planning it!

There are so many joys in being here but there have also been some hard experiences. One of these was when three boys from the Hogar (around 8-10 years old), escaped onto the streets. Although this is the best place any of them could be, many children here miss the freedom of the streets. On Tuesday, two of the boys were sent back to the Hogar by a judge but they escaped again on Wednesday after a very serious fight with another boy of the Hogar. 

So here are a few praise and prayer requests from the last few weeks:

PRAISE: 
· Many fun memories of times spent with the other volunteers and with the children
· The work that the church here does (Bible clubs, preparation for an evangelistic campaign, discipling the people who were baptised...) and for the wonderful people who make all these activities run
· Deepening relationships with the people here

· The ability to have Fridays off – we were quite tired and run down at one point

PRAYER: 
· For Tobias, Brian and Mauro (the boys who escaped) – please pray that God would work in each of their lives very powerfully and change their way of thinking about the Hogar.
· For Charlotte as she settles back into life in England

· The work of the church and the Hogar, and that we might be a blessing to them in the help that we can provide

· That the activities we organise for the children will go smoothly and that we would be able to show love to them through these activities and other time spent together

Thank you for your prayers! ¡Que Dios les bendiga! (‘God bless you’ in Spanish...)

Esther

